
November 5, 2021 

Marin County Community Development Agency 
Planning Division 
3501 Civic Center Drive, Suite 308 
San Rafael, CA 94903-4157 

Re: 21 Calle del Onda, Stinson Beach, Brian Johnson Trust Coastal Permit 

Application (P3049 formerly P1162) 

Dear Planners: 

I represent Marisa Atamian-Sarafian and Dr. Stephen Sarafian, who own property located 

at 24 Calle del Sierra, Stinson Beach, CA, directly adjacent to the rear of the subject property 

located at 21 Calle del Onda, Stinson Beach, CA. While the current application for a coastal 

permit was submitted on February 16, 2021, the applicant had previously submitted an 

application which was not approved. The application, while referring to "Reconstruction" of a 

home is in fact for New Construction of a development that is nearly 9 times as large as the 

original cabin on this lot. While the applicant has made some minor changes to the prior 

application, the serious issues raised by the Planning Department as well as the Coastal 

Commission have not been adequately remedied and the application should be denied as 

discussed in further detail below. We also note that the project requires CEQA review and the 

County cannot approve the project absent said review. 

Objections to Pending Application for Coastal Permit 

A. AO Flood Zone Moratorium

The property is in an AO Zone which remains in a construction moratorium per 

the July 28, 2015 Notice of Land Use Regulations from the County of Marin Community 

Development Agency Planning Division. The most recent FEMA flood map for the area 

that a large portion of the property is in the AO zone (06041C044E effective 8/15/2017). 

Applicant concedes that the property is in an AO flood zone (as well as a VE flood zone). 

Any portion of the construction, including a septic system, which would occur in the AO 

Zone is strictly prohibited by the Local Coastal Program Unit 1, Policy IV-30 as well as 

County Code Section 22.56130I(L)(2). Applicant's revised plans show the entire septic 

system, garage, and driveway as well as a portion of a concrete slab all within the AO 

Flood Zone. In addition, the LCP has prohibited development in the Easkoot Creek 
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